
 Ben Franklin Elementary PTO 
 November 2023 Meeting Minutes 

 WHEN:  Monday, November 13, 2023 
 WHERE:  BF Library  Facilitator(s):  Megan Coopersmith 

 PTO BOARD:  Megan Coopersmith, Petra Crevier, Rachelle Picarello, Nicole Bottrel, Ilana 
 Hernandez, and Kristen Paladino 

 ATTENDEES:  Principal Geo� Hewitt, PTO Board, Ben Franklin Parents and Guardians 
 START TIME: 7:05pm  END TIME: 8:07pm 

 Topic and 
 Spokesperson 

 Discussion  Points 

 Introductions 

 Megan 
 Coopersmith 

 - Board introduced themselves: 
 Megan Coopersmith - PTO President, Petra Crevier - 1st VP, Rachelle Picarello - 2nd VP, 
 Nicole Bottrel - Corresponding Secretary,  Ilana Hernandez - Recording Secretary, 
 Kristen Paladino - Treasurer 

 Principal Update 

 Mr. Hewitt 

 - Mr. Hewitt commented that fall teacher clubs have been running smoothly.  The kids 
 have been engaged and appear to enjoy clubs very much.  Dismissal to these clubs has been 
 going well too.  Most of the clubs will be ending this week; Art Club and Bollywood Club 
 will continue until the end of the month. 

 - The Veterans Day assembly took place Mon., Nov. 13.  All students from Pre-K to 3rd 
 grade were in attendance.  The students presented poems and songs and gave certi�cates to 
 loved ones. 

 - The Streamkeepers program has begun.  Mr. Hewitt was able to take a trip to the stream 
 twice with two di�erent groups.  This year permission slips have been implemented; 
 students will need to submit these in order to visit the stream as it is o� school property. 
 Mr. Hewitt is excited to see more from this program. 

 - Mr. Hewitt noted that the concern pertaining to the divider in the gymnasium has now 
 been resolved. 

 PTO President 
 Update 

 Megan 
 Coopersmith 

 - Megan Coopersmith provided the update that the new entry mat purchased by the PTO 
 arrived and is now at the front of the school.  It should last several years. 

 - Presently, the PTO is scheduling upcoming school assemblies.  We hope to have an 
 assembly scheduled for before winter break.  Dates are being reviewed currently and will 
 be announced soon. 
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 - Conversations about scheduling �eld trips are also happening.  Teachers from each grade 
 level plan the trip and the PTO fund the majority of the cost.  There usually is a small 
 contribution that families are asked to make.  Field trips usually take place in spring. 

 Recaps 

 Respective Chairs 

 Dine to Donate 
 - Petra Crevier spoke. 
 - The Dine to Donate for the month of October took place at La Taqueria on Oct. 17 and 
 Oct. 18. 
 -  La Taqueria donated $220 to the PTO (20% of the proceeds); lots of teachers 
 participated this time around, which was great. 

 Trunk or Treat 
 - Nicole Bottrel spoke. 
 - Trunk or Treat took place on Friday, Oct. 27. 
 - It was lots of fun; big turnout.  Approximately 20/21 cars participated this year. 
 - Thanks to all who volunteered to decorate trunks and those who helped with the freeze 
 dance portion of the night! 

 Ongoing Events 

 Respective Chairs 

 Thanksgiving Food Drive organized by Ms. Cherry & Turkey Drive by PTO 
 - Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
 - Each year Ms. Cherry and others put on a food drive before Thanksgiving to bene�t BF 
 families.  To supplement this drive, the PTO will be collecting frozen turkeys.  If families 
 happen to have a voucher for a free turkey that they’re not using, please consider picking 
 up the turkey and donating it to the turkey drive. 
 -  Donations are due by Nov. 16. 

 Warm Clothing Drive 
 - Petra Crevier spoke. 
 - The Fall & Winter Clothing Drive is happening now through January 5th. 
 -  We are collecting gently used warm clothing, which includes long sleeve shirts, dresses, 
 gloves, hats, scarves, footwear, etc. There is also a need for new underwear, socks, and 
 diapers.  All donations will be going to Homefront. 
 - Donations can be dropped o� in the bin in the vestibule at the front entrance of the 
 school and the bin near the multi-purpose room. 
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 Upcoming Events 

 Respective Chairs 

 Dine to Donate 
 - Petra Crevier spoke. 
 - This month the event will take place at Shake Shack on Tues., Nov. 14. 
 - Flyers were sent home.  For this event, families should present the  �yer  at the register or 
 use the code DONATE25 on the Shack App for pickup, delivery or kiosk orders. 
 - 25% of your total meal purchase will be donated to the school. 

 Teacher Appreciation Meal Sponsored by PreK/K 
 - Ilana Hernandez spoke. 
 - The luncheon is taking place Thurs., Nov. 16. 
 - Families have signed up to contribute to the lunch.  The monetary donations have been 
 allocated to purchase hot food trays; those have been ordered and will be picked up before 
 the luncheon. 
 -  Set up will occur in the morning.  Teachers and sta� will have a long day due to AM & 
 PM conferences. 

 Fall Book Fair 
 - Kristen Paladino spoke. 
 -  The Scholastic Book Fair will take place from Thurs., Nov. 16 to Tues., Nov. 21. 
 Students will have an opportunity to browse the fair on preview day (Nov. 15) before they 
 can o�cially shop. 
 - The theme of this book fair is “Fall into Reading.”  Set up is happening Tues., Nov. 14. 
 - Presently, there is a need for more volunteers for Mon., Nov. 20 and Tues., Nov. 21 in the 
 afternoons. 
 - We are taking part in All for Books again this year.  For this program, families round up 
 or make donations at the fair.  The money collected is used to buy books at the fair for BF 
 families. 

 Double Event (Mini Turkey Trot & Book Fair Special Event) 
 - Rachelle Picarello spoke. 
 - This Sat., Nov. 18 (10am to 1pm) there will be a double event with the Mini Turkey Trot 
 Fun Run and the Book Fair special event happening on the same day. 
 - During this event, Teacher Experience Ra�es will be o�ered between 10am and 1pm. It 
 will be the only time this school year for students to enter and win.  Winners will be drawn 
 at 1pm.  Families do not have to be present for the drawing. 

 Mini Turkey Trot Fun Run (10am to 11am) 
 -  Rachelle Picarello spoke. 
 -  The Mini Turkey Trot Fun Run will take place from 10am to 11am at the 

 BF parking lot.  The race will begin promptly at 10:30am with students 
 running in groups from oldest to youngest. 

 -  This is a rain or shine event. It may be cold; please wear layers. 
 -  Fee: $15 to participate in the race; register runners get a turkey medal 
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 -  The �rst 35 registered runners will get a BF stress ball; thus far, 50 kids 
 have signed up. 

 -  This will be a 10 lap run (approx. one mile) around the BF parking lot. 
 Details of how to track laps will be given at the event. 

 -  As the race is taking place in the parking lot, no parking will be allowed in 
 the lot during the time of the race.  Families are advised to park on the 
 street.  The lot will be cleared for the event that follows. 

 Book Fair Special Event (11am to 1pm) 
 -  Kristen Paladino spoke. 
 -  This event will take place in the gym. 
 -  This is a free event to attend.  There will be free drinks and food provided 

 including Starbucks co�ee and bagels.  Books will be for sale. 

 Parents Night Out 
 - Petra Crevier spoke. 
 - Parents Night out will take place on Sat., Dec. 2 from 5:30pm to 8:15pm at AmeriKick. 
 - Ages: 4 years and up; siblings are welcome.  Must be fully potty trained. 
 - Cost: $20 for 1 child; $18 per child for two or more children.  100% of the proceeds will 
 be given to the BF PTO 
 - Children will take part in karate class, go through di�erent obstacle courses and play 
 games.  Pizza, snacks and refreshments will be provided. 
 - We need two parent volunteers to assist at the event.  Consider signing up  here  . 

 Holiday Shop 
 - Kristin Paladino spoke. 
 - The Holiday Shop will be taking place in December to allow an opportunity for students 
 to purchase gifts for the holidays.  All items will be approx. $1 to $2. 
 - Exact date of the event is to be determined. 

 Winter Teacher Club Sign Up 
 - Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
 - Winter teacher clubs will be taking place starting in January. 
 - Families should look out for an email at the end of November/early December with 
 o�erings and the signup. 

 Third Grade Committee 
 - Kristen Paladino spoke. 
 - The third grade committee is responsible for planning the yearbook, class gift and party 
 for third graders.  Those interested in joining the third grade committee will be receiving 
 an email shortly regarding the �rst meeting date. 
 - As the committee is also responsible for fundraising for third grade events, the �rst 
 fundraiser is a ra�e for VIP seats and parking for the third grade concert.  Third grade 
 families should look out for an email providing more information. 
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 Updates 

 Respective Chairs 

 Volunteer Request for Help 
 - Petra Crevier spoke. 
 - Volunteers are needed throughout the year to make events possible. 
 - Currently, there is a need for a parent volunteer to chair the Teacher Appreciation 
 Luncheon sponsored by 2nd grade families occurring in March 2024.  The PTO is open 
 to assisting the chair, if needed. 

 Fall Teacher Clubs 
 - Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
 - Fall clubs are going well.  There were some cancellations but those have been rescheduled; 
 Art and Bollywood have been extended. 
 - There is a need for a parent volunteer for the last session of Art Club. 

 Spirit Wear 
 - Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
 - Fall spirit wear orders have all been distributed. 
 - Spirit wear will be for sale during the Mini Turkey Trot Fun Run on Sat., Nov. 18. 

 Treasurer’s 
 Report 

 Kristen Paladino 

 *Please scroll to the end of the Meeting Minutes for Kristen’s Treasurer’s Report 

 Questions or 
 Comments 

 All 

 None. 

 Next Meeting  Monday, Dec. 11 at 7pm - on Zoom 
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